

LETTER TO BRANCHES



No. 221/20

23rd April 2020

Dear Colleagues,

Further Updated Guidance on Assistance available to Members and their **Dependants during the COVID-19 Crisis**

Further to LTB 214/20, attached for the information of Branches is a further, fully updated, document from the CWU Research Department providing guidance on the various assistance measures put in place to support individuals and their dependants during the current COVID-19 pandemic.

Branches should note that furlough arrangements do not currently apply in Royal Mail Group but the union nationally is making representation for members who are off work as a consequence of the current crisis and who RMG are refusing to pay. We are also taking legal advice in this regard.

Colleagues are advised that revised text in the attached document is highlighted in red for ease of reference.

I trust the attached information will continue to act as a useful reference point for Branches and Representatives in assisting our members and their families, but once again Branches are reminded that the information contained in this LTB is for guidance only, as qualification for any form of assistance is dependent on an individual's circumstances.

The Department will continue to liaise with the CWU Research Department to ensure that any updates on any further assistance available is circulated to Branches as soon as possible.

Any enquiries in relation to the content of this LTB should be addressed to the DGS(P) Department.

Yours sincerely,

Terry Pullinger

Deputy General Secretary (Postal)